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Market volatility in February drives flight to safety 

 
 
The latest edition of RAM Ratings’ Bond Market Monthly highlights the shift in fund 
flows to safer-haven assets in February, as a result of concerns over US inflation risks, 
along with the anticipation of more aggressive US Federal Reserve (Fed) rate 
tightening following the first congressional testimony of the Fed’s new chairman, 
Jerome Powell. Foreign holdings of Malaysian bonds experienced a net outflow of 
RM3.9 billion in February – a reversal from the prior three-month streak of inflows – 
amid the stalling appreciating momentum of the ringgit.  
 
Meanwhile, corporate bond issuance moderated last month to RM6.9 billion from highs 
seen in 4Q 2017 (average: RM13.5 billion) and January (RM9.6 billion). The slowdown 
was attributable to the higher cost of financing – yields of 10-year AAA and AA1-rated 
papers were up six bps and four bps, respectively, m-o-m. Yields of longer-term 
Malaysian Government Securities (MGS) also surged, in line with rising global yields 
which reflect heightened inflationary expectations in the US and portfolio reallocation 
to safe-haven assets. Moreover, MGS papers on the short-end (one-year) saw a three 
bps m-o-m increase in February as investors repositioned funds in anticipation of the 
first Fed rate tightening in 2018 at the upcoming Federal Open Market Committee 
meeting to be held on March 21. However, upward pressure on MGS yields has eased 
in March, owing to the Monetary Policy Committee’s decision to maintain the Overnight 
Policy Rate at its March meeting, and following recently announced US wage data 
which points to a gradual pace of rate hikes by US policy makers, hence reducing 
inflation fears. 
 
With at least three rate hikes signalled by the Fed this year, and ongoing global 
developments such as worries about a global trade war triggered by more protectionist 
US trade policies, we may see some volatility in global foreign fund flows moving 
ahead. Additionally, investor sentiment could be affected by ongoing Brexit 
negotiations and upcoming elections in Russia (18 March 2018) and Malaysia (before 
August 2018), coupled with the inconclusive outcome of the recent Italian election.  
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The credit rating is not a recommendation to purchase, sell or hold a security, inasmuch as it does not 
comment on the security’s market price or its suitability for a particular investor, nor does it involve any  
obligations. 
 
RAM Ratings receives compensation for its rating services, normally paid by the issuers of such securities 
or the rated entity, and sometimes third parties participating in marketing the securities, insurers, 
guarantors, other obligors, underwriters, etc. The receipt of this compensation has no influence on RAM 
Ratings’ credit opinions or other analytical processes. In all instances, RAM Ratings is committed to 
preserving the objectivity, integrity and independence of its ratings. Rating fees are communicated to clients 
prior to the issuance of rating opinions. While RAM Ratings reserves the right to disseminate the ratings, it 
receives no payment for doing so, except for subscriptions to its publications. 
 
Similarly, the disclaimers above also apply to RAM Ratings’ credit-related analyses and commentaries, where 
relevant. 
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